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EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: February 27, 2017
Agency Submitting: Nevada Department of Corrections

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Nevada Department of Corrections has reviewed the proposed provisions of BDR 43-598 revising specific statutes 
under Chapter 484 C that will mandate, unless exempt due to a medical condition, that the level of concentration of 
marijuana or marijuana metabolite in an individual’s system be measured in nanograms per milliliter of blood instead of 
urine to determine if the individual who is operating a motor vehicle or a water vessel is under the influence. It is 
possible that the proposed method might affect the precision of the tests results. However, DUI offenses are often 
punishable with fines or jail time unless they result in bodily harm or death to a victim and there should be no impact on 
the number of cases that result in prison incarceration, and BDR 43-598 should have no immediate impact on the size 
of the prison population. The NDOC has determined the changes in this bill will have no fiscal impact to the 
Department.
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The agency's response appears reasonable.
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